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Village of Bawlf      
Council Members 

Mayor  

Leonard Thompson 

Ph 780-373-3414 

lthompson@bawlf.com 

 

Deputy Mayor  

John Tessari 

Ph 780-373-2427 

jtessari@bawlf.com 

 

Councillor  

Ryan Mohan 

Ph 780-373-3454 

rmohan@bawlf.com 

 

Councillor  

Bruce Wells   

Ph 780-781-4265 

bwells@bawlf.com 

 

Councillor  

Joe Buchanan 

Ph 780-373-2261 

jbuchanan@bawlf.com 

Council meetings are open 

to the public and are usually 

held at 7pm the third 

Wednesday of every month 

in  Council Chambers. If you 

wish to speak to Council as a 

delegation, a written de-

tailed request must be sub-

mitted to the Village Office 

by 1:00pm on the Wednes-

day prior to the meeting.  

 Check the Village web-

site for Agendas, Minutes 

and Council decisions.  

Most of Administrations’ 

actions & decisions are 

directed by Council. 

Village of Bawlf 

Fire Department 

is expanding!!! 
Construction will begin soon on the two bay 

expansion for the fire department building. 

Please note that during construction, 

bulk water will NOT be available. 

Office Notes: 
TAXES ARE DUE ON OR BEFORE AUGUST 31ST 

NEW REGULAR OFFICE HOURS EFFECTIVE  
AUGUST 1, 2017: MONDAY-THURSDAY  
 
REMINDER: PAYMENTS MADE ONLINE MUST BE RECEIVED 

IN OUR FINANCIAL INSTITUTION ON/BY AUGUST 31ST TO AVOID 

PENALTIES—PLEASE ENSURE WHEN MAKING ONLINE PAYMENTS 

THAT YOU DO SO AT LEAST 3 DAYS IN ADVANCE 

 

You may also drop off a post-dated cheque, pay by e-transfer 

(remember to send a separate email to admin@bawlf.com with the 

security question answer) or drop payment in the mail box on the 

front of the Village Office. 

 
Bylaws Read at the July 19th Regular Meeting of Council given Second 

& Third Readings and passed:  

Business License Bylaw 620/17—All businesses that are currently in operation 

in Bawlf will be required to have a business license in place prior to January 1, 

2018.  The application form will be available at the Village Office and on our 

website in September. 

 

Update: At the March 29, 2017 Special Council Meeting, Council passed a motion to 

accept ISL Engineering’s proposal to proceed with the development of an Asset  

Management Plan for the Village.  The project is well underway and will assist Council 

in making informed decisions during the budget and capital planning process to  

prioritize all future capital projects in regards to the maintenance/replacement of  

Village infrastructure (roads, drainage, water/sewer lines, lagoon, lift station),  

water meters, equipment and buildings. 

A reminder to  

Village residents: 
Grass maintenance of 

the boulevards and 

back alleys is the  

responsibility of the  

homeowner.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

David Knipe  

Memorial Library 

Regular hours are: 

Monday  10am to 5pm 

Tuesday  Closed 

Wednesday 10am to 5pm 

Thursday  3pm to 7pm 

Friday  10am to 5pm 

Saturday  Closed 

Sunday  Closed 

Events in August: 

 

3—Recycle (Cardboard) 

 

7– Civic Holiday (Heritage 

Day)—Office Closed 

 

16—Council Meeting  

 

17– Recycle (Blue Bag) 

 

31– TAXES ARE DUE  

Reminder: Village Office 

will be open August 31. 

N E X T  D E A D L I N E  F O R  S U B M I S S I O N S  I S  M O N D A Y ,  A U G U S T  2 8 T H   

E M A I L  T O  C U S T O M E R S E R V I C E @ B A W L F . C O M  O R  C A L L  7 8 0 - 3 7 3 - 3 7 9 7  

WE MADE HISTORY! 

For more information 
on how to include 
your photos and 
stories: 
The Bawlf History 
Book 
Box 82 
Bawlf, AB  T0B 0J0 
 
Ron Pederson 
780-373-2255 
lindaron@ymail.com 
 
Sonia Berg 
780-373-3906 
bergs@syban.net 
 

Bawlf and District  
History Book Volume II 
(official name forthcom-
ing) is in the planning 
stages. This new book 
will continue document-
ing our community’s 
history from 1980 to 
present day, and those 
who live or have lived in 
the community are 
invited to submit their 
stories. In addition to 
vital statistics like birth 
dates, deaths and mar-
riages, we want to hear 
stories about school 
days, sporting events, 
and life in general! It’s 
your submissions that 
will make this project a 
success, and our book 
will not be complete 
without them. 

Dale Uglem 
780-373-3743 
daleuglem@gmail.com 
 
Anne Stordahl 
780-373-2648 
agstor@telus.net 
 
Charleen Gunderson 
780-373-2215 
charleeng.contracting 
 @gmail.com 
 
Larry & Linda Nikiforuk 
780-373-2477 
nikiforukl@yahoo.ca 

School Happenings 
Office open for registrations  

Wednesday, August 30th -

 Afternoon only   

Friday, September 1st - All day  

Check the School website for more info. 

www.brsd.ab.ca/bawlf  

Bulk 

Water 

will be 

CLOSED  

August and 

September 

due to Fire 

Department 

construction. 


